EYNSHAM ROADRUNNERS NEWSLETTER

April 2013
EDITOR'S NOTE

Is it just me, or has this been the longest, coldest, wettest winter for a good while? Some great performances from ERR members to warm the spirit, however, and this is a jam-packed edition of the ERR Newsletter full of news about club events and races to come. Enjoy! 
And without more ado, over to Tony for his first words as incoming, or make that returning, Chair. 
Nick 
A FEW WORDS FROM THE CHAIR
Chairman’s view

It’s here at last! British Summertime, well the time is, but we may have to wait a little longer for the summer. So now you need to dust off your running shoes and get out (only applies so some of us – me) what can be better than running during those light evenings where you haven’t been able to for months. Over the fields admiring the scenery, well for you fit ones, we others will be trying to catch our breath.
What a great few hectic months in ERR it has been. So much has happened and so much more to look forward to. Which races have you entered? What socials are you joining? Have you entered the duathlon yet? What about the relays? Go on, the way to get the best out of this great club – is just join in! So I’ll see you there.
Tony
MEMBERSHIP 2012/13
We have reached a current paid up membership level of 140 after the committee meeting in April, this is positive as the club nears maintaining or bettering its 2012 peak membership level.  There are still a few 2012 members who have yet to “cough up” their subs.  Please email me (Hugh) to sort out payment or to let me know if circumstances mean you won’t be rejoining. 

This year we welcome 19 new members:
John Carroll, Rosanah Holmes, Tess Evans, Sarah Dilger, Gabbie Atkins, David Millin, Lisa Marty, Jonathon Ray, Mathew Ray, Daniel Ray, Ann Ryan, Nigel Fisher, Leslie Tristan, Lisa Bryant, Sarah Millar, Julie Millington, Martine Summers, Caroline Ogden and  Louise Keeley -with a belated welcome to Sarah Inwood, Luke Dawson & Arthur McEwan James.
With the volume of new members Charmian has agreed to be the link between new members and the club and will be in touch with the new members. 
Those that have paid up need to collect a 2013 sticker to go on the reverse of the blue ERR member’s card from me. 

Derek will be renewing the UKA competitor’s fee later this month for all paid up competing members.  He recently added a number of the new members for the tail-end of last year and the early part of this year, so you will get an England Athletics card shortly!
Finances –

Just to let you know that ‘despite’ only having been ‘in charge’ for a few months, the accounts remain healthy.  I now have access to online business banking so those that are paying online I can now check for your transfers a lot easier.  Thanks to Becky, Mike Cross and Graham and Derek for helping me get up to speed.

Hugh, Hon Treasurer
RECENT HIGHLIGHTS
Swindon Cross Country, February 3

A fairly limited turn-out overall at Swindon, including the Eynsham teams, although the men actually did their position some good as a result. Perhaps more importantly, the new tent was a great success, and we won the competition for 'quickest de-tenting' (not sure if that counts towards our score overall). 125 women ran overall, and 195 men. The ERR ladies were 7th in Division 2 on the day, while the men were 5th in their Division 2. Both teams placed 6th for the season as a whole.

Bourton 10K, February 17

Decidedly cold at Bourton, which meant that any PBs were even more well-deserved. Congratulations to Kate for winning the Kate Award, and to Denise for being 2nd in her category in what is a high quality race. Well done to all those who managed PBs, particularly Steve, whose margin of 2 minutes over his previous PB makes it officially 'big'. Full race report from Jane Bishop later in the Newsletter.
Harwell Cross Country, March 3

A new course for most of us at Harwell, which could be described as 'multi-terrain', saw a decent ERR turn-out for the final event of the season. The ERR ladies were 5th on the day, for 6th place for the season, while the men finished 4th on the day, to finish 5th for the season (both teams are in Division 2). The ERR ladies have been relegated from Division 2, which seems a bit harsh from 6th place. 

Pamper Weekend, Lyme Regis, March 8 - 11
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Photo of our pamper weekend near Lyme Regis 8th - 11th March, I'd like to say we were invited on stage but as typical ERR members we just saw an opportunity to perform. Fabulous time as always. Sandra
Carterton 10K, March 17
The changed course at Carterton, coupled with the snow, meant that it wasn't quite the PB-fest of old. So, well done to Denise for being the first lady overall, and to Mark for such an excellent PB. In addition to the category prizes shown in the ‘Roll of Honour’, the ERR men won the team prize. Full race report from Tony Whitlock later in the Newsletter.
Reading Half Marathon, March 17
‘Seven Girls and a Half Marathon’
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[Foiled again. ‘Despite their sunny disposition they were very cold and very wet’ - Ian]
On 14 March 2012 Julia and Jenny joined Roadrunners as beginners, we did our first run/walk session and the longest run was 4 minutes.

In March 2012 Esther and Sam joined Roadrunners.

In March 2012 I was still sticking to my statement “I had done my first and last Half Marathon”.

However, Julia was so enthused with her running and Roadrunners, and was very persuasive, so much so that  in November 2012 a decision was made that we would run the Reading Half Marathon, me, Julia, Jenny, Sam, Esther and Reem. 

Our training started in December and the miles soon clocked up. Word spread that a group of us were doing a long run on a Saturday morning and within a few weeks there was a regular group of 13 of us running during the cold winter months.

The training was enjoyable, it was fun and very friendly, there was always plenty of chatter, and we always ran together leaving no one struggling at the back.

We took our gels and ran further, we found ourselves ankle deep in mud in South Leigh and turned round, we had water stops in Cassington, home-made cake in Chilbridge and roadside supporters in Long Hanborough.

Our Training Schedule was 11 weeks, but we couldn’t wait to up the mileage and started 3 weeks early, on 15 December 2012 we did 7 miles and on 3 March 2013 we did 14 miles!

Jenny had missed a lot of training due to illness and handed her number to Nici, who had been training with us. Lisa also joined us as she was in training for the London Marathon and had also entered the Reading Half.

It was mostly girls running but there are some men who weren’t averse to running with the girls and Ian often joined us and Steve B, who had also entered the Reading Half.

The day dawned, freezing cold, high winds, sleet and snow! It didn’t dampen our enthusiasm though and we lined up with the other 17,000 runners.

Everyone did extremely well, 3 PBs, me, Lisa and Steve, and for our first timers; Reem 2.08.30;  Esther 2.19.17; Nici 2.19.18; Sam 2.19.44; Julia 2.20.35

A Brilliant Day, Brilliant times, Brilliant achievements.

Working/Training together and supporting each other was our strength and we had so much support and encouragement from fellow Roadrunners.

Will I run another Half………..watch this space…………

Marisa

Thames Path 100, March 23/24

The race had a limit of 250 places and was full 7 months beforehand. Entrants from South Africa, Malaysia, Germany, USA, Belgium, Canada, Italy, Ireland & Czech Republic arrived to find the Thames in flood and the route (London to Oxford) changed as a result. Only 165 of the 250 who had registered started due to the extreme conditions: freezing temperatures, snow, sleet, mud, icy wind, and rain. 87 completed the 103.8 miles of the altered course. I was 26th overall and still can’t quite believe I managed to knock 2 hours off my PB on a long course. Puzi Dolah told me that he had been training for the event by “running through the paddy fields” in Malaysia. “But the English mud is much harder than that!” he added! £810 raised for World Vision. Thanks to everyone who donated and all the messages of support.
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[Pasta and tomato soup, mile 82, 2.53am, 17 hours into the race]
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100 MILE

ONE DAY





[The much coveted ‘100 mile one day’ finisher’s buckle. Belt strap not provided...]

[image: image5.jpg]



[With Keith James, from Newport, at the ‘finish line’. We ran, trudged, hobbled, slid and squelched our way through the final 48 miles together. And then compared blisters...]
There’s a great race report with more pictures (which capture the conditions really well) from the Centurion Running website: 
http://www.centurionrunning.com/results/2013/thames-path-100-2013-race-report/

My splits: 28 miles – 4:28; 48 miles – 9:02; 65 miles – 12:50; 82 miles – 16:45; 

104 miles – 22:34:50

Nick
Chedworth 10, April 7

Chedworth had lost none of its charm, or hills, since the last time we did it.

Well done to Robert for finishing 3rd overall and 2nd in his category, and to Denise for finishing 3rd in hers. No ‘Kate Award’ because she was shown in the results as a V45. The years are falling off you, Kate! Full race report will follow in the August Newsletter when it’s clear who has won (and drunk) the wine.
FORTHCOMING EVENTS

Safari Supper, 19th April

 

Ian is going to take you all on Safari. For those of you who have taken part before the format remains the same. If you haven't, it's nowhere near as complicated as it sounds. As ever the goal is to have fun, on this occasion around food and drink. What Ian is proposing is a dinner/supper party, but where the guests change with each course. You may say that isn’t new, you may have been to dinners where the men move around after each course, but this is different, you move house! Contact Ian (Keeley) for more details.
ERR Duathlon, 21 April

Sunday 21st April is the club duathlon. This is a just-for-fun event aimed at getting members to try something different, or perhaps just dust off the winter cobwebs from their bikes! All members with access to a road-worthy bike of any type are welcome to join in. It will be based at the pavilion and should be over in good time for you to have lunch.
It's a sprint distance event consisting of a 3 mile run, 11 mile bike, and 1.5 mile run so nothing too taxing (much easier than say, running the London marathon...). Details can be found on the club website.  
This is a later date than previous years, so let's hope it will be a lovely spring day. Hope you can make it. If you don’t fancy taking part but are willing to help please let me (Ben Chuilon) know as I will need a few marshals. Thanks! Ben
Oxfordshire County Road Relays, May 5 
The County Road Relays will be held on Sunday 5th May from 2pm and will be in Abingdon (Abingdon Rugby Football Club, Lambrick Way, Abingdon. OX14 5TJ). For those of you who haven't done it before, each runner has to complete 5k.  A men's team consists of 6 runners, a women's team is 3 runners. We can have senior teams and vets teams.

Last year, our men were 5th in the senior category and our vet ladies were 7th in theirs (we only had enough runners for one team each). It is open to all, it doesn't matter what your pace is, so if you're interested, let me know, hopefully we will be able to field more teams this year.  It's a good event, and good day, with lots of team spirit and jokey banter.

Though the event is the day before Chalgrove 10k on the Bank Holiday, please don't let that stop you from taking part.  It doesn't cost you anything as the club pays all fees, so come along and run and cheer on all your fellow Eynsham team mates. If you have any questions, please find me out, hope to hear from you all soon!

http://oxonaa.org.uk/content/oxfordshire-road-relays-2012
Denise

ERR Handicap Race, date tbc


Ben Chuilon, Laurence Clark, Natalie Dawson, Reem Abdalla....  who is next on the list to win ERR's biggest trophy? To borrow someone else's phrase, 'it could be you'. The Handicap Race will take place on a Wednesday night in May (we don't know which one yet), and there are prizes in all age categories. This could be your chance to beat Robert.
Graham

26th Mota-vation Series
Many thanks to all those who have returned their entry forms for this year's series.  I have around 25 entries at the moment so I reckon there are around 50 more to come in.  The final date we can accept entries is on Wednesday 17th April but it would be good to receive them before then if possible.  If you are unable to get to the club night on Wednesday you can either post your entry or drop it through the door at 9 Queen Street, Eynsham OX29 4HH.
 
Just a reminder that it is £15 to enter the series and we can accept cash or a cheque made payable to "Kidlington Running and Athletic Club".  I know there are a few new members who have shown an interest in running so please do enter the Series. 
Roger
Railway walks 2013, June 8 
I’m organising a series of railway walks, well I have two in mind just now, and the first one is very local to us at Kelmscott, east of Lechlade.  It is an area we have not walked before it being the other side of Kelmscott away from the Thames and takes us along part of the disused Witney to Fairford branch line.

It is a circular 6 mile walk because we will leave the line to visit Langford village and of course The Bell Inn. Taking to fields and lanes, which after a picnic lunch will bring us back to the start and where there is also the opportunity to lengthen the walk into Kelmscott village and the Manor for tea.

I don’t think even J.B. has done this one! And I’m hoping to do just one a year; maybe a book afterwards?….

The date I have for this is Saturday 8th June leaving Eynsham at 9.30am. Please let me know your interest in taking part so I can arrange car sharing etc. jinks44@talktalk.net. I will send out an email nearer to the time.

Sandra
Ridgeway Relay, June 16

We've entered 3 teams ('A', 'B' and Ladies) in this year's Ridgeway Relay, which takes place on Sunday June 16th. 

 

For those who don't know, the Ridgeway is about 85 miles long, and the Relay divides it into 10 unequal chunks of between about 5 and about 11 miles. It starts at Ivinghoe Beacon at 7:30 a.m., hopefully finishes in Marlborough at about 7 p.m., and is off-road for just about the whole of the route. More information is available here: http://www.marlboroughrunningclub.co.uk/ridgewayrelay.shtm. 

I've already sounded out quite a few of our regulars for this event, but please let me know if you are interested in taking part.
Graham

S.S.S.S. 2013
You have seen the photos, (at the AGM) so now is the time to join in…
For new members who are bemused with our spelling of cycle I can explain that S.S.S.S. stands for Social Sycling Summer Sundays with the emphasis on “social” being the reason for the misspelling. We combine an afternoon’s cycle ride with stops for tea and beer finishing with supper. We are family friendly allowing parents to make a judgment for younger family members ability to partake (accompanied with parent) given that the approx mileage is 25 miles round trip at a pace dictated by the slowest rider, we have plenty of stops for catching up, chatting and drinking and where possible we use quiet country roads and cycle tracks (no adventure stuff though). We also welcome adults driving out to the halfway mark - usually a tea shop stop – so that younger members need only do the outward or inward leg.

We are this year able to repeat one of our best tea stop experiences beside the Thames which included a boat trip courtesy of Pete & Pat. Also we will repeat from last year, which proved to be very popular, a full day’s cycle (just under 50 miles) with a picnic lunch. Last year we went to Great Tew and The Heyfords, and we have a couple of new ideas for this year.

The club has in stock ERR cycling shirts (please see Jacky). They are not compulsory wear though they do make you look the part.  That did not stop someone overtaking me whilst I struggled up a steep incline in one of our Cotswold villages, him pushing a wheel barrow!! 

Our dates are as follows: 28th April, 26th May, 23rd June, 21st July, 18th August. We meet at Back Lane car park 2pm on the above dates, returning to Eynsham at 5.30 – 6pm. Supper takes place at the house of one of our group at 7pm (I will be asking for supper host volunteers very soon). Plus if anyone can suggest some interesting routes please let me know.

So dust off those saddles, clean up the wheels, oil the chains, check the brakes, and get ready to test those legs, promise you it is fun. Please note that you cycle at your own risk taking care not only for your safety but also for the safety of others and the care of their property.
For this year, Social Sycling will be supporting and raising funds for the NOC, Diane & Paul Creasey’s ride Lands End to John O’Groats and the Micklewright family Cuba Cycle ride in aid of Ovarian, Cervical & Breast cancer charities; and we are pleased to have them joining us whenever possible on our monthly rides. We shall endeavour to arrange a support group to travel out for when Di & Paul have reached the Gloucester area.

Sandra

RACE RESULTS
Professor Peter Radford claims that James Parrott, a London street-seller, broke the 4-minute mile in London on 9 May 1770. Modern statisticians refuse to believe the timekeeping was accurate. Here are some quality ERR race results from the present day where the timekeeping appears not to be in doubt.
Swindon Cross Country, February 3
	U11 Girls,  Julia Storey 6.18; U11 Boys, Jay Revill 6.13; Zach Bowers 6.54;

Owen Storey 7.01; Women, Denise Bridges 27.12; Kate Williamson 29.35; Lesley Parry-Jones 31.16; Jane Larbalestier 35.00; Sue Cross 36.43; Esther Muir 39.36; Sam Harrison 40.41; Joan Ryan 40.44; Men, Robert Storey 32.39; Mark Tyrrell 33.28; Graham Bridges 35.44; Ben Pollard 35.53; Simon Walker 38.08; Ben Breaker 38.08; Mark Creasey 38.54; Nick Sheard 39.09; Luke Dawson 40.15; Arthur McEwan-James 40.43; Tony Whitlock 41.14; Paul Creasey 47.02; Ian Keeley 47.53; Keith Baker 48.12; Simon Taylor 50.07

Bourton 10K, February 17
Graham Bridges 38:54; Simon Walker 40:38; Denise Bridges 40:43, (2nd LV40); Mark Schofield 41:28; Luke Dawson 43:39, (PB); Arthur McEwan-James 44:51, (PB); Richard Saunders 45:01; Kate Williamson 45:20, (1st LV60); John Bishop 46:37; 
Steve Butler 47:16, (PB); Ann Currie 47:55; Martin Johnson 51:00; Ian Keeley 51:04; Jane Bishop 53:59; Charmian Maskell 54:31; Marisa Keeley 54:33, (PB); Julia Pool 58:23; Esther Muir 60:43; Jennie McGibbon 66:21

Threshold winter 10K  Stratford, February 17

Mark Tyrell 38.58 (5th)
‘Race your Pace’ Dorney Lake half marathon, February 17

Beth Sonley 1.31.38 (PB & only 19 seconds outside the Club Record)
Harwell Cross Country, March 3
U11 Girls,  Julia Storey 6.18; U11 Boys, Jay Revill 6.13; Zach Bowers 6.54; Owen Storey 7.01; Women, Denise Bridges 27.12; Kate Williamson 29.35; Lesley Parry-Jones 31.16; Jane Larbalestier 35.00; Sue Cross 36.43; Esther Muir 39.36; Sam Harrison 40.41; Joan Ryan 40.44; Men, Robert Storey 32.39; Mark Tyrrell 33.28; Graham Bridges 35.44; Ben Pollard 35.53; Simon Walker 38.08; Ben Breaker 38.08; Mark Creasey 38.54; Nick Sheard 39.09; Luke Dawson 40.15; Arthur McEwan-James 40.43; Tony Whitlock 41.14; Paul Creasey 47.02; Ian Keeley 47.53; Keith Baker 48.12; Simon Taylor 50.07
Bath Half Marathon, March 3

Anne Currie 1:50:35; Jane Bishop 2:17:41
Mad March (10 miles) Bournemouth, March 10

Arthur McEwan-James 1:16:07 (PB) 

Carterton 10K, March 17
Robert Storey 36:11; Mark Tyrrell 36:49 (PB); Ben Breaker 39:30; Graham Bridges 39:39; Nick Sheard 40:45; Simon Walker 41:01; Denise Bridges 41:15 (1st Lady); 

Abby Brown 42:44; Luke Dawson 44:50; Arthur McEwan-James 45:09; 
Tony Whitlock 45:43; Kate Williamson 47:27; John Bishop 48:52; Martin Johnson 51:38; Jane Larbalestier 54:26; Jane Bishop 56:06; Joan Ryan 64:51; Liz Micklewright 65:49

Reading half marathon, March 17
Laurence Clark 1:34:15, Steve Butler 1:51:09, Nik Roberts 1:52:20, Dave Early 2:02:50, Marisa Keeley 2:06:19 (PB), Reem Abdalla 2:08:30 (Debut), Lisa Tyler 2:15:40, Esther Muir 2:19:17 (Debut), Jennie McGibbon 2:19:18 (Debut), Sam Harrison 2:19:44 (Debut), Julia Pool 2:20:35 (Debut)
Thames Path 100, March 23/24

Nick Sheard 22:34:50 (PB)
Maidenhead 10, March 28

Graham Bridges 64:30 (PB), Denise Bridges 68:35 (PB, Club Record), Kate Williamson 76:44 (2nd LV60), Ian Keeley 86:52, Louise Keeley 97:23 (Debut)
White Horse Half Marathon, April 7

Abby Brown 1:33:26 (PB - by 9 mins); Marie Chuilon 1:44:54; Steve Butler 1:52:24;

 Ian Keeley  2:02:51; Louise Keeley 2:02:52 (Debut); Elaine Butler 2:08:42 (Big PB)

Chedworth 10, April 7
Robert Storey 01:03:53 (2nd MV40, 3rd overall); Graham Bridges 01:12:04; 
Nick Sheard 01:13:29; Simon Walker 01:14:55; Denise Bridges 01:15:45 (3rd LV35); 
Ben Breaker 01:17:21; Arthur McEwan James 01:19:26; Luke Dawson 01:19:46; 
Tony Whitlock 01:19:49; Katherine Bates 01:20:08; Kate Williamson 01:24:27; 
Derek Breaker 01:27:11; Martin Johnson 01:34:09; Anne Currie 01:36:36; 
Jane Larbalestier 01:44:35
Paris Marathon, April 7

Beth Sonley 03:26:44 (PB)
ROLL OF HONOUR

Bourton 10K: 1st LV60 Kate Williamson; 2nd LV40 Denise Bridges

Carterton 10K: 1st Lady Denise Bridges. Male team prize – Robert, Mark, Ben, Graham. 

Maidenhead 10: Denise Bridges – Club Record
Chedworth 10: 2nd MV40 & 3rd overall Robert Storey; 3rd LV35 Denise Bridges. (Kate Williamson would have been 1st LV55 if she had been in the correct category rather than LV45)

Send your race results to …

Please send results from any races that you run (including triathlons) with details of race name, distances and times and any prizes won to Graham Bridges, email: grahamrbridges@btinternet.com
RACE REPORTS

Bourton 10K (report by Jane Bishop)

Hmmmm chilly, that would be my first description of a lovely day out in Bourton-on-the- Water. Bloomin' freezin' would be my second!

My first race of the season turned out to be a rather funny affair. The ERR starting list had rather changed from that published on the website due to various late withdrawals. I think there are a few of the, shall we say, faster male runners, who should be thanking others for points they shouldn't have gained, (note to runners, when Roger says 'the race fills up VERY quickly', he means it!  The race started with a lot of shuffling back followed by the gun no-one was ready for. None of the normal 'man on a ladder speaking rather muffledly (real word?) through a mega-phone' nonsense.

The race started as usual with a couple of steady laps round the town centre (although I swear it was only one lap last time) followed by an out and back route. Now I am normally a big fan of the out and back routine, crossing all the ERR team for a cheery 'well done' & 'great running', both in front and behind. Even the leader passing me at 3k (his 7k) doesn't normally bother me. However this year the turning point found me spotting Marisa only a few strides behind. Really, I'm not that competitive, but I cursed Marisa and thought to myself,  'well that buggers up any chance of a sneaky walk I was planning!'. So it was a proper run in and a rather lovely snood gift as I crossed the line. 

Only thing missing was John who normally greets me at the finish with a water and a 'how was that mate?' Nowhere to be seen, I found him inside, two coats on, huddled against the radiator. He finished the race as cold as he started and not even Ian's rather padded coat on top and a cup of tea could warm him through. Still I had lunch out with no children planned and his wimpish nature wasn't going to spoil it. So off to a lovely little tea room we went and dined out on Bourton's finest fish and chips!

A lovely day with a little bit of shopping after, one to put in the diary for next year. 

Carterton 10K (report by Tony Whitlock)

 There we were, just enjoying a cup of tea in bed before getting up and heading for Carterton for the 10k, it was raining slightly but no worries, it was forecast. 10 minutes later, it was snowing like you’ve never seen before! Snowflakes, more like pillows falling out of the sky. The roads and paths out our way were soon covered. “Surely it’ll be cancelled.” “Hope so” said the one of us that is not so keen on the cold. Off we went, still expecting it to be cancelled, but as we approached Carterton, as if by magic, the paths cleared and were not covered by snow. “Darn it” said the fellow runner alongside me.
As for the race itself, all seemed to go ok, as in most cases these days, my time gets slower and slower, so when I got home I referred to Denise’s e-mail the other day about the effects on race times that the cold weather can have. So once I’d enhanced the calculations a little, so that the effect was a little greater on my time, all wasn’t so bad.

What  fantastic results from ERR - Denise first lady, Robert  2nd V40 man, Mark Tyrrell 3rd senior man, Kate 1st lady V60  Eynsham men (Robert, Mark, Ben Breaker and Graham) won the team prize.


From what I’ve heard today, the only downside was the very thin white T shirt where I’ve heard said, “wasn’t worth getting cold and running in the snow for”.
DATES FOR YOUR DIARY
Sun 21 April  
ERR Duathlon
Sun 21 April
London Marathon

Sun 28 April      Stratford Marathon and Half Marathon

Thur 2 May
Mota-vation Race 1 – Charlton-on-Otmoor†
Sun 5 May
Oxfordshire Road Relays

Mon 6 May
Chalgrove 10K*†
Tue 14 May       Charndon 5K

Sat 1 Jun 
Otmoor Half Marathon*
Thur 6 June    Mota-vation Race 2 - Bletchingdon†
Sun 16 Jun
Ridgeway Relay

Sun 30 June 
Thame 10K

Thur 4 July
Mota-vation Race 3 – Combe†
Sun 7 July
Evesham Vale 10K

Sun 14 July
Wycombe Half Marathon*
Wed 17 July
Waddesden 5K*†
*Club Championship event

† Short League event
Club Championship/Short League

The fixtures for this year’s Club Championship and Short League are on the club website, along with links to the event websites.



AND FINALLY
Did you know…?

…that in 17th and 18th century England there was a tradition of naked running with races announced in advance and attracting hundreds or even thousands of spectators. The custom of running naked disappeared from England in the 19th century. The dress norms of that period meant that naked runners risked arrest, heavy fines or incarceration in an asylum. Perhaps one for the committee to consider adding to the annual ERR race calendar...?
Editor's signoff

We welcome contributions from all club members, so if you have anything you want to share with the rest of us and want it to be part of the next issue please send it to Nick, preferably by email (nick_hanne@hotmail.com). (nick underscore hanne).
For the next Newsletter in August we will be featuring a ‘Me and my running shoes’ special. Please send me your pictures of you and/or your running shoes in special/unusual/interesting places. Or write an anecdote about a particularly memorable pair of running shoes.
For other race reports and further information on the Club Championship and many other club matters, please take a look at the website www.eynshamroadrunners.org.uk and the facebook page, accessed from www.facebook.com.
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